DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC WORKS County of Lassen

LARRY MILLAR, Director

Public Works/Road/Transportation 707 Nevada Street, Suite 4
County Engineer Susanville, CA 96130
B-1

2020/3 @ 530) 251-8288
FAX: (530) 251-2675

January 14, 2020

TO: Board of Supervisors
FROM: Larry Millar, Director
SUBJECT: ECORP Consulting, Inc. Agreement— Whitehead Slough Bridge

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Supervisors 1) Approve Agreement with ECORP Consulting,
Inc. 2) Authorize the Public Works Director to sign.

DISCUSSION: The Road Department has the need to complete environmental studies, prepare
the required environmental documents, and obtain the project construction permits for the
proposed Whitehead Slough Bridge 7C-70 replacement project on Capezzoli Lane. This work
includes, at a minimum, a Cultural Resources Studies, Biological Resources Studies,
Geotechnical Studies, and a Location and Hydraulics Studies and construction permits from the
Army Corps of Engineers, Department of Fish and Wildlife, and the Lahontan Water Board.

ECORP Consulting, Inc. was the successful consultant out of six consultants who completed
proposal packages in response to our solicitation for Request for Proposals (RFP) for completing
the required environmental studies. ECORP has a well experienced and qualified staff and have
a good working relationship with Caltrans and the different permitting agencies.

Individual cost estimates/scope of work proposals have been received for each of the tasks/
environmental studies based off the Consultant’s Fee Schedule with a total not-to-exceed amount

of $108,354.00. This work is scheduled to be completed over a two to three year period.

ALTERNATIVE: Not Approve.

FINANCIAL IMPACT: The total not-to-exceed contract amount of $108,354.00 is available
within the annual Road Operating Budget (122-1221) for completing this work with 100%
reimbursement from the Highway Bridge Program (HBP).

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT: None
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